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The University of Western Ontario 
Writing 2214F  – Memoir, Memories, & Disclosure 
Section: # .650 
Fall 2021 
 
Instructor:  Claudia B. Manley Email:  cmanley2@uwo.ca 
 
 

 
Office hours: Zoom office hour on 
Thursdays from 3-4pm (link provided on 
Owl) or scheduled via email; please allow 
24 hours for response  

 
Course Description: 
In this course you will explore the fundamentals and challenges of creative nonfiction in 
the forms of the essay and memoir. The goal of this practice-based class is two-fold:  to 
acquaint you with the variety of creative nonfiction published and to provide you with 
the tools to produce creative work of their own.  You will share work and provide critical 
feedback on the work of your peers.  Classes will be a mixture of timed writing, 
discussion, and workshop. 
 
Course Objectives: 
¶ Identify & understand the elements of creative nonfiction 

¶ Craft an honest and revealing creative nonfiction essay 
¶ Provide classmates with constructive feedback 
¶ Incorporate class feedback and discussion points into essays & revisions 

 
Required Text: 
Readings provided by instructor either via pdf or link 
 
Grade Breakdown: 
Forum Participation     15% 
Workshop Participation   15% 
Completion of Writing Prompts  5% 
500-word essay    15% 
1,000-word essay     20% 
Hybrid Nonfiction piece    15% 
Exercise revision    15% 
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Courtesy and Decorum:  Due to the nature of this class, which at times can explore 
raw, sensitive and highly personal material, all workshop pieces and discussions thereof 
are to remain confidential. 
 
Land Acknowledgement 
I acknowledge that Western University is located on the traditional lands of the 
Anishinaabek (Ah-nish-in-a-bek), Haudenosaunee (Ho-den-no-show-nee), Lūnaapéewak 
(Len-ahpay-wuk) and Attawandaron (Add-a-won-da-run) peoples, on lands connected 
with the London Township and Sombra Treaties of 1796 and the Dish with One Spoon 
Covenant Wampum. 
 
With this, I respect the longstanding relationships that Indigenous Nations have to this 
land, as they are the original caretakers. We acknowledge historical and ongoing 
injustices that Indigenous Peoples (e.g. First Nations, Métis and Inuit) endure in 
Canada, and we accept responsibility as a public institution to contribute toward 
revealing and correcting miseducation as well as renewing respectful relationships with 
Indigenous communities through our teaching, research and community service. 
 
Diversity & Inclusion Statement 
It is my intention that students from all diverse backgrounds and perspectives be well-
served by this course, that students' learning needs be addressed both in and out of 
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in your Dean’s office.  If you elect to miss a class in order to write such a test, 
that is your choice; your absence will not be excused. 

 
See also:  ‘Medical Accommodation Policy’ below. 
 
Submitting Assignments  
Assignments are due online on the date specified on the schedule.  Late essays will 
be penalized a full letter grade per day unless your instructor has granted you an 
extension beforehand.  You must apply for extensions ahead of the due date and 
provide a suitable reason; they are not automatic.   
 
Keep copies of all assignments submitted.  
 
When submitting assignments on Owl, please title your papers thusly: Last 
Name_Essay # (for example, Manley_2). 
 
Communication 
All students are required to have an active UWO e-mail account and to check it 
regularly between class meetings.  It is the primary way that I communicate with you 
outside of class.  There will be no accommodations made for students who miss 
assignments or important messages because their UWO account is full and not 
receiving new e-mails.  You are also to have a working knowledge of our Owl website.  
There will be required online discussions assigned throughout the semester. 
 
Students should also carefully consider how they address me via email as well as the 
content of said email.  While we may engender an informal community in class, email is 
a mode of professional communication and should be treated that way.  Therefore, 
addressing me as “Yo, Teach!” should be recognized as inappropriate.  Please read this 
post on proper email etiquette:  medium.com/@lportwoodstacer/how-to-email-your-
professor-without-



http://www.uwo.ca/univsec/pdf/academic_policies/appeals/scholastic_discipline_undergrad.pdf
http://www.uwo.ca/univsec/pdf/academic_policies/appeals/scholastic_discipline_undergrad.pdf
http://www.turnitin.com)/
/univsec/pdf/academic_policies/appeals/Academic%20Accommodation_disabilities.pdf
/univsec/pdf/academic_policies/appeals/Academic%20Accommodation_disabilities.pdf
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24 hours of the end of the period of the self-reported absence. Students are not able to 
use the self-reporting option in the following circumstances: 
¶ for exams scheduled by the Office of the Registrar (e.g., December and April 

exams) 
¶ absence of a duration greater than 48 hours,  
¶ assessments worth more than 30% of the student’s final grade,  

¶ if a student has already used the self-reporting portal twice during the academic 
year  

If the conditions for a Self-Reported Absence are not met, students will need to provide 
a Student Medical Certificate if the absence is medical, or provide appropriate 
documentation if there are compassionate grounds for the absence in question. 
Students are encouraged to contact their Faculty academic counselling office to obtain 
more information about the relevant documentation. 
 
Students should also note that individual instructors are not permitted to receive 
documentation directly from a student, whether in support of an application for 
consideration on medical grounds, or for other reasons. All documentation required 
for absences that are not covered by the Self-Reported Absence Policy must 
be submitted to the Academic Counselling office of a student's Home Faculty. 
 
For Western University policy on Consideration for Student Absence, see  
Policy on Academic Consideration for Student Absences - Undergraduate Students in 
First Entry Programs 
and for the Student Medical Certificate (SMC), see: 
http://www.uwo.ca/univsec/pdf/academic_policies/appeals/medicalform.pdf. 
 
Religious Accommodation 
Students should consult the University's list of recognized religious holidays, and should 
give reasonable notice in writing (email), prior to the holiday, to the Instructor and an 
Academic Counsellor if their course requirements will be affected by a religious 
observance. Additional information is given in the  Western Multicultural Calendar. 
 
Special Requests (Special Examinations, Incomplete Standing, Aegrotat 
Standing)  
Pleas

/univsec/pdf/academic_policies/appeals/Academic_Consideration_for_absences.pdf
/univsec/pdf/academic_policies/appeals/Academic_Consideration_for_absences.pdf
http://www.uwo.ca/univsec/pdf/academic_policies/appeals/medicalform.pdf
http://www.uwo.ca/univsec/pdf/academic_policies/appeals/medicalform.pdf
https://multiculturalcalendar.com/ecal/index.php?s=c-univwo
/health/psych/index.html
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Registrarial Services https://student.uwo.ca/psp/heprdweb/?cmd=login

  

https://student.uwo.ca/psp/heprdweb/?cmd=login
https://student.uwo.ca/psp/heprdweb/?cmd=login
http://westernusc.ca/services/
http://www.sdc.uwo.ca/

